SCHOOL LIBRARIAN TESTIMONY

Good morning, I’m Susan Monmaney. I live in Northfield, where I began my work in public and school libraries. Most recently, I have been at Montpelier’s Main Street Middle School -- for three years as the school library media specialist, and the last two as the technology coordinator and teacher. I am also the President Elect of the Vermont School Library Association.

I am here as a representative of VSLA in support of  S. 220, “An act relating to the confidentiality of library patrons records.” 

It is the responsibility of school librarians to follow several missions. The first is the American Library Association’s mission to “promote the highest quality library and information services and public access to information.” More specifically, the American Association of School Librarians states that “The mission of the school library media program is to ensure that all students and staff are effective users of ideas and information."

Confidentiality of patron records is critical to a person’s freedom to pursue all topics, whether for academic reasons, anything from Greek mythology for a history class to breast cancer or HIV for a health class, or for personal reasons. Without guaranteed confidentiality, students may censor themselves from pursuing these topics of interest or concerns for fear of their reading list being revealed to others. Think, for example, about the young male who’s interested in reading books about ballet, or the young girl who has questions about pregnancy or STDs -- whether it be in regard to her own lifestyle or a peer’s. And as a librarian, there’s no greater thrill than to see young people get enthusiastic about reading. Our code of ethics is designed to not only support, but also promote, that excitement.

If we’re going to raise a generation of young people that understands the value of privacy in a free society and that respects the privacy of others, it’s important to show them that same respect and let them experience privacy themselves.

School librarians are also school employees, and we must also abide by the Family Education Rights and Privacy Act, or FERPA, which says that students’ education records are confidential, however parents may access those records upon request. S. 220 contains an exception for this so that we will still be aligned with the federal law.

Thank you for your time and consideration of the perspectives of our various library affiliations. On behalf of the Vermont School Library Association, I ask for your support of S. 220, “An act relating to the confidentiality of library patrons records.
